
Legislative Intent for the Solid Waste Program. 

It is the legislative intent of the Council that the newly hired Executive Director 

should work with our Solid Waste Program partner, Salt Lake City, and the Landfill 

Council to ensure the following:   

 No later than July 1, 2020, the so-called landfill dividends will no longer be 
determined by the tonnage of refuse added to the landfill; and 

   
 Solid Waste staff, under the direction of the newly hired Executive Director, 

shall explore steps to reduce subsidies related to the landfill’s composting 
program.  These subsidy-related changes should occur as soon as practical 
but no later than July 1, 2020.  The changes may include:  imposing higher 
tipping fees for green waste processed into compost; modifying 
composting practices to reduce operating costs; negotiating changes in Salt 
Lake City’s green waste bins; and obtaining a greater commitment from Salt 
Lake City to utilize compost from the landfill. 

 


